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FROM THE PRINCIPAL 
Dear Parents, Friends, Staff and Students of Caroline Chisholm College, 
 
Last weekend we celebrated the Church’s birthday - the great feast of Pentecost when the early 
disciples were filled with the Holy Spirit and he emboldened them to go out into the world. The 
disciples, huddled together in fear had two options. They could keep these gifts to themselves or share 
them with others. Each option would have very different possible consequences.  
 
Option Number 1: They could keep it to themselves and not tell anyone. That certainly would have 

been the safer option. After all, Christians were persecuted at this time so wanting to share this amazing experience 
would put you in the spotlight and possibly result in your death or in the least, you would be ostracized or humiliated. 
 
Had they chosen to keep this blessing from God to themselves, the Christian church would not have been anything more 
than a very small rather insignificant sect of Judaism - perhaps it would have died out in time as sects tend to do. No 
Catholicism, no Anglicanism, no Greek Orthodox, no Global Christian church, no Caritas and Project Compassion, no 
World Vision, no Salvation Army, no churches, no catholic schools …  
 
Instead they chose a different option. Option Number 2: They chose to come out of hiding to risk being known as  
Christians and wanting to live their lives as Christians and share the wonderful story of Jesus with others.  
 
The Holy Spirit made them courageous. It made them active participants in the story of Jesus - not just passive 
onlookers. It made them appreciate just how amazing Jesus and the way he wanted them to live their life really was.  
 
They displayed courage to use the gifts they had (and perhaps always had but had been afraid to use) to promote and 
celebrate something that was vital to them.  
 
As a consequence the church was born.  
In the fruits of the Holy Spirit: charity, joy, peace, patience, kindness, goodness, generosity, gentleness, faithfulness, 
modesty, self-control and chastity we see  what becomes of people who let themselves be completely formed by God. 
The fruits show that God really plays a real part in the life of Christians (Catholic Catechism No 311).   
 
Just like the early disciples, we are challenged to be Christians not only in our words but also in our everyday actions.   
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Year 7 Items, Year 8 Items, Year 9 Items, Year 10 Items, Year 11 Items and Year 12 Items, Whole School Items 

  DIARY DATES 

 Wednesday 27 May Year 11 English - National Simultaneous Story 
Time 

Wednesday 3 June Year 7 Sydney Symphony Orchestra 

Thursday 28 May Year 12 Stand English Ensemble Theatre  Monday 8 June Queens Birthday Holiday 

Friday 29 May Stage 5 Mass - Padre Pio 

Notre Dame Folk Choir Workshop 

Wednesday 10 June Year 11 (2016) to return indication of  
Interest Form 

 Mock Trial 4.00 pm   School Athletics Carnival 

Tuesday 2 June Year 12 Reflection Day Thursday 11 June Year 11 Aboriginal Spirituality Day P5 & P6 

  Friday 12 June NSWCCC Cross Country Carnival 
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Thank You  
Special thanks go to Jennifer Blaikie, Debra Douglas and Kim Morrisey who helped with the supervision of the Year 
10 examinations. Because of their willingness to support us, our girls were able to have the invaluable experience of 
external supervisors for their examinations. Thank you for your generosity!     
 
I would also like to thank Garry Oberman (father of Taylor, Year 11 and Brook, Year 9) for his very generous gesture in 
donating 10 substantial pieces of gym equipment to the school. The equipment came from Garry’s company, FitnFast, and 
is in near-new condition. At present we are making alterations to the old PDHPE change room to set the equipment up. 
The PDHPE staff are very excited at the prospect of being able to incorporate the equipment into their lessons. In the near 
future, we are hoping to be able to offer the facilities to students who wish to work on their fitness outside class times. As 
well as giving us the equipment, Garry organised a truck and brought the equipment out himself. We are very grateful to 
him for his generosity. We know our students will get years of good use from this donation. 
 
May God bless you and your families in the coming weeks. 
 
Mrs Mary Leask 
Principal 

Neha Ajmal 
Emily Alexander 
Chantelle Al-Khouri 
Sarina Attard 
Elizabeth Bakous 
Emily Baxter 
Tara Bennett 
Isabella Bird 
Tanya Borazio 
Jessica Bowe 
Jemima Chaghouri 
Briony Clay 
Eloise Corona 
Lauren Cottilli 
Shania Coutinho 
Yasmin Egan 
Shaniah Ellul 
Julia Facciol 
Maddison Farrugia 
Laura Feeney 
Victoria Fenech 
Emma Finlay 
Madison Garde 
Sarah Gibbons 
Laura Gillis 

Sarah Glynn 
Jordon Godfrey 
Ashleigh Hermann 
Montana Hill 
Brooke Hinchcliffe 
Racquel Holmes 
Amena Honeysett 
Teresa Kassis 
Faria Kazi 
Isabella La Malfa 
Rebekah Leary 
Abby Lee 
Tanielle Luke 
Jordyn Main 
Samantha Mamo 
Atheen Mapooth 
Brianna McCarthy 
Shawnea Micallef 
Reena Mukherjee 
Sian Muller 
Gabriella Mulock 
Aman Nagra 
Breanna Noble 
Taylor Oberman 
Elise Ohanessian 

Caitlin O'Neill 
Caitlin Pellizzon 
Kirsten Pennings 
Nicole Pinto 
Mary Pulikkal 
Samantha Roots 
Laura Ross 
Charlotte Roth 
Camellia Saab 
Sarah Samuel 
Emily Saunders 
Angela Sciacchitano 
Shehzil Sharif 
Monique Smith 
Kathleen Sta Ana 
Mireille Tamer 
Caitlyn Vernem 
Brooke Vincent 
Paige Ward 
Skylah White 
Laura Wonson 
Kayla Zakrajcek 
 
 

SEMESTER 1 PRINCIPAL’S AWARD 
 
The College Principal’s Award is given to students who have demonstrated outstanding commitment and effort in each of 
their subjects. It encourages all girls to strive for excellence in their work in four area: behaviour, involvement in class 
activities, self-motivation and completion of work. 
 
We congratulate the following recipients of the Principal’s Awards for Semester 1 for Year 11. 
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FROM THE ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL  
 
“Doing the Right Thing Awards” 
Students who provide service to the college for a variety of reasons are eligible for a “Doing the Right 
Thing Award”.  Congratulations to Tammin Danby (7 Kenny), Rebecca Dunn (7 Kenny), Abbey Leis 
(7 Wright) and Rachelle Ellis (8 MacKillop) who receive vouchers for the canteen for being the 
students drawn from the box.  All students who put in award slips will have points credited to their 
house.  
 
Mr Greg King - Assistant Principal 

FROM THE LEADER OF RELIGIOUS EDUCATION 
 
The Beatitudes. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
At the Sermon on the Mount, Jesus instructed his followers about a new way of living out the commandments given to 
Moses at Mt Sinai and used to develop a moral code for all Jews to follow. This reinterpretation spoke about the blessings 
that would follow if one was to live in a Christ-like way. Jesus’ words continue to inspire us today. They challenge us to 
do more and to be more so that we may live with God  for all eternity.  
 
In Years 8, 9, 11 and 12 the Beatitudes have been explicitly taught this semester as part of our teaching and learning in the 
area of Religious Education. Year 8 have been examining the Beatitudes as part of the covenantal relationship Christians 
are encouraged to develop with God each and every day. One activity they were asked to do was to think of a famous or 
fictional character who exemplified one or more of the Beatitudes by researching and explaining how the person “lived” 
the Beatitude.  

Blessed are the poor in spirit,  
for theirs is the kingdom of heaven.  

 
Blessed are they who mourn,  
for they shall be comforted.  

 
Blessed are the meek,  

for they shall inherit the earth.  
 

Blessed are they who hunger and thirst for righteousness,  
for they shall be satisfied.  

 
Blessed are the merciful,  

for they shall obtain mercy.  
 

Blessed are the pure of heart,  
for they shall see God.  

 
Blessed are the peacemakers,  

for they shall be called children of God.  
 

Blessed are they who are persecuted for the sake of righteousness,  
for theirs is the kingdom of heaven." 

Gospel of St. Matthew 5:3-10 
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One group, who selected Caroline Chisholm as their famous person, wrote the following: 
 
“Caroline Chisholm exemplifies the fourth Beatitude, the Thirst for Righteousness. Caroline Chisholm was an advocate 
and a 'guiding light' of hope for the emigrants who migrated to Australia through assisting them to obtain an education and 
by providing shelter and sustenance to those in need. She helped countless emigrants by assisting women who had no one 
to look after them and through other unconditional acts of kindness. Caroline Chisholm is an example of the fourth 
Beatitude, the Thirst for Righteousness, as she helped the emigrants who were dehumanised and considered minorities in 
moral and humane ways. Caroline Chisholm practised these acts out of a 'thirst for Righteousness' and justice for the 
emigrants. In conclusion, Caroline Chisholm exemplifies the fourth Beatitude, the Thirst for Righteousness.”  

Rebecca Borg and  Angelique Minas 
 
In Year 11 and 12 students have been examining the Beatitudes as sources for the key ethical teachings of Christianity. 
These teachings include: 
 All life is sacred 
 All life is a gift from God 
 And as we are all created in God’s image, all humans have an inalienable right to be treated with respect and 

dignity.  
 

Year 9 students have been learning about the Beatitudes as one of the key sources a person uses in forming a moral 
conscience and being used as a practical guide to live a good Christian life.  
 
In addition the Beatitudes form part of the teachings of Jesus Christ that are referred to in the Luminous Mysteries, The 
Proclamation of the Kingdom. All Religious Education classes are currently reciting the Rosary as our prayer for the 
month of May. 
 
Diocesan Works Fund 
The DWF Appeal is a Diocesan pastoral care appeal that raises funds to support a number of works and ministries in the 
Diocese of Parramatta. The Diocese has advised that schools are asked to participate in just the May appeal in 2015.  
 
Last Friday, Cecilia Zammit, from the Parish Support and Fundraising Unit of the Diocese of Parramatta spoke to the 
College assembly regarding this appeal. Over the coming weeks the Social Justice Committee will be holding fundraising 
to support this appeal.  
 
IF you would like to contribute to this appeal please send your money in a sealed envelope with your name and the amount 
to the front office. 
 

Ms Bernadette Murray - Leader of Religious Education 

 

 

 

Caroline Chisholm was mostly known for her involvement with 
female immigrant welfare in Australia. 
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FROM THE LEADER OF INNOVATION & LEARNING 
 
Year 11 (2016) Subject Information Evening and Presentations 
It was wonderful to see the large number of parents and students who were able to attend the Year 11 
(2016) Subject Information Evening this week. The evening provided students and parents with 
information about the 2016/2017 HSC pathways available at College as well as the various subjects on 
offer for Stage 6 study.  
 
Any student who was unable to attend the information evening must provide a letter explaining why 
they were unable to attend and give this letter to Mr MacNamara. Once the letter is handed in, a Subject 

Handbook and the subject interest form will be provided. 
 
Over the course of the week students have had the opportunity to listen to presentations from each KLA to help them 
decide which subjects they should be pursuing for the next two years. 
 
Remember, students should choose subjects they: 
 
1. are INTERESTED in 
2. will ACHIEVE WELL in 
3. ENJOY and will be CHALLENGED in 
4. require for FUTURE PATHWAYS 
5. have been RECOMMENDED to study 
 
Students should take into account their performance in assessment tasks this year, school reports and recommendations 
from their teachers when making initial subject selections. A letter detailing recommendations for courses will be issued 
over the next few weeks. 
 
Formal Assessment Tasks – Term 2, Weeks 6-9 

Mr Stephen Casni - Leader of Innovation & Learning 

Year Group	
Term/Week Due 

Term 2, Week 6 Term 2, Week 7 Term 2, Week 8 Term 2, Week 9 

Year 7 NIL NIL Technology NIL 

Year 8 NIL NIL NIL NIL 

Year 9 

Mathematics	
PDM	

Visual Arts 

NIL Drama Design & Technology 

Year 10 NIL PDM NIL NIL 

Year 11 
Business Studies	

Chemistry 

Agriculture	
Mathematics 2 Unit	

General Maths	
EEC	

Studies of RE 1 Unit 
Studies of RE 2 Unit	

Ancient History 

Music	
English Fundamentals	

PDHPE 

Dance	
SLR	

English STU, STA & 
ADV	

Catholic Studies	
Food Technology	
Mathematics Ext 1 

Year 12 

Business Studies	
Work Studies	

Ancient History	
Design & Technology	

Physics	
Biology 

Studies of RE 2 Unit	
Chemistry 

English Ext 2	
CAFS	
Dance	
Drama	
Music	

Agriculture	
Food Technology	
Mathematics Ext 1 

English STU, STA, ADV 
& EXT 1	

Society & Culture	
Mathematics 2U	

Maths General 1 & 2 
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NEWS FROM THE LIBRARY 
 
The College Library is buzzing with activity at the moment as many students take advantage of our learning spaces to 
work, hold study groups, meet with teachers, knit for the Wrap With Love initiative and to read.  
 
With nearly 100 students committed to participating in either the NSW Premier’s Reading Challenge or the CCC 
Senior Reading Challenge, it is great to see that reading for pleasure is valued by our community. I am so privileged to 
share in the excitement of a good book, as eager students share their new favourites and recommend them to others.  
Congratulations go to Isabella Nardi, Alison Coutinho, Alexia Nicholopoulos, Skyla Begnell and Gervaise Kelly who 
have recently completed the PRC.  Well done also to Micquella Grima, Sanjana Sidhu, Rebecca Borg, Elizabeth 
Wakeling, Kirsten Gearin, Bianca Baltazar and Caitlin Sheridan who are over halfway through the challenge. A 
special mention must go to Alannah Gillis who is our first student to complete the CCC Senior Reading Challenge. It’s 
not too late to be involved and it would be great to see more students participate in their relevant challenge. For more 
details check the Library webpage, ask in the Library or send an email to tokeeffe@parra.catholic.edu.au. 
 
Today, the 27th May, the Year 11 English Studies students will be involved in a reading initiative with Kindergarten 
students from Bethany Primary School. The girls are busily preparing this event and we will share more with you next 
newsletter. Also keep an eye out for photos on the College Facebook page. 
 
The latest Book Club catalogues are available in the Library with orders closing Thursday 28th May.  This is a great way 
to purchase well priced books for your own home library or as gifts, and it also helps to build our College Library 
collection. 
 
Happy reading! 
 
Mrs Teresa O’Keeffe -Teacher Librarian 

‘LIVE BELOW THE LINE’ 
 

Imagine only having two dollars to spend on food each day. Imagine having to eat the exact meals 
every single day. Well, this is the harsh reality for many individuals living in extreme poverty.  
 
The week between the 4th and 8th of May, Miss Camilleri led a group of 43 Year 11 and 12 students 
to complete ‘Live Below The Line’. This is an initiative that helps to raise money and awareness for 
people living below the extreme poverty line.  
 
We only had $10 to spend on food for 5 days, which turned out to be a much harder task than we 
thought. Each of us took a trip to our local Aldi or Reject Shop in hope to find good deals in order to 
make the most out of our $10. Buying our groceries was very difficult, but not as 
hard as living off that food for 5 days. Most of us ate the same food each day, as 
we couldn’t afford to buy a variety of ingredients. It was very difficult completing 
this challenge as our bodies weren’t used to eating such a ‘basic diet’.  
 
Completing this initiative was a real eye opener, and made each and every one of 
us so much more grateful for the things we have today. Our Caroline Chisholm 
College team raised over $4800. This is a huge achievement and everyone should 
be very proud of themselves. This money will go towards education in 
disadvantaged countries. This involves training teachers, buying school supplies, 
building schools and providing scholarships for students.  
 
Although this proved to be a demanding challenge, I’m sure we would all complete 
it again next year to encourage more people to get involved and increase awareness 
of this major issue. The challenge was very difficult for us and we only had to do it 
for a week. We cannot imagine living in poverty with no finish line in sight.   
 
Written by Victoria Fenech and Yasmin Egan - Year 11 
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PDSSSC OPENS SOCCER 
 
On Monday 11th May 2015, fourteen highly skilled students from Years 8 to 12 represented our College at the PDSSSC 
Opens Soccer gala day at Jamison Park, Penrith. We were blessed with fine weather although the wind did pick up as the 
day progressed. 
 
We played 5 games consisting of two 13 minute halves. The results were: 
 
Game 1 v Cerdon Blue - WIN 4-0 
Melanie Or (2) 
Taylor Vitetta (1) 
Shaniah Ellul (1) 
 
Game 2 v OLMC - WIN 3-1 
Rheannon Cleghorn (1) 
Shaniah Ellul (1) 
Own goal. 
 
Game 3 v Wildcards - LOSS 3-0 
 
Game 4 v St Columba’s - LOSS 3-1 
Melanie Or (1) 
 
Game 5 v Xavier - LOSS 1-0 
 
OVERALL RESULT:  Third in our pool. We needed to finish first in our pool to make the grand final.  
 
As most people know, Soccer can be a highly physical contact sport. We sustained a few injuries throughout the day that 
weakened our line up. Namely studs to the thigh, knee to the head, elbows to the arms and one defender falling onto one of 
our player’s lower leg.  
 
Ultimately, we played with gusto and represented our College with pride. I would like to highly commend all the students 
on their skill and perseverance on the field. They are all very experienced and fit young women. Unfortunately, we had no 
training sessions leading up to the gala day due to the poor weather and school holidays which meant that this was the first 
time we had played as a team. A big thank you to the five year 12 students who went to the school in the morning for their 
year 12 group photo and then travelled to Jamison Park in time for the first game – it is much appreciated. 
 
TEAM NAMES: 

 
Finally, I would like to personally thank Tanya Borazio who had sustained an injury representing the state in Futsal and 
thus could not play in our team. Tanya assisted in the selection of the team, warming the team up and providing feedback 
on the game. Your expertise and assistance was much appreciated Tanya. 
 
Mrs Suzanne Muscat - Soccer Facilitator  

Ebony Humphrey - Year 12 

Tazmaine Sultana - Year 12 

Brittany Gogan - Year 12 

Rachel Freeburn - Year 12 

Whitney Borg - Year 12 

Isabella Bird - Year 11 

Melanie Or - Year 11 

Isabella L Malfa - Year 11 

Shaniah Ellu - Year 11 

Olivia Robinson - Year 10 

Rheannon Cleghorn - Year 10 

Ashley O’Malley - Year 9 

Emma Racz - Year 8 

Taylor Vitetta - Year 8 
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CATHOLIC EDUCATION OFFICE AND DIOCESAN EVENTS 

Bishops Office 
This month’s Faith at Work DWF Appeal 
The Diocesan Works Fund Appeal with the theme ‘Faith at Work’ is being held in parishes and Catholic schools this 
month. The appeal gives us the opportunity to act together as a diocesan family to support ministries and services that no 
single individual or parish can offer. For example, it supports catechists who teach the faith in state schools, seminarians 
who are preparing for the priesthood, young adults working in youth ministry, prison and hospital chaplaincy, Pre-
marriage Education through CatholicCare. Visit the Faith at Work website to see how your donation can make a 
difference: www.faithatwork.org.au 
 
Pilgrimage to World Youth Day 2016 in Krakow info night: 18 May 
 
Our Diocese plans to accompany more than 400 young people and students to the next World Youth Day. Two itineraries 
will take us through Poland and the Philippines before the week-long celebration in Krakow. In June there will be 
information nights in five different parts of the Diocese for interested young people, their parents, teachers and clergy 
running from 7pm-8.30pm. 
 ·         Monday 18 May - Our Lady of the Rosary Parish, St Marys 

 ·         Tuesday 26 May - St Thomas Aquinas Parish, Springwood 

 ·         Monday 15 June - St Patrick’s Cathedral Parish, Parramatta 

 ·         Tuesday 16 June - Our Lady of the Angels Parish, Rouse Hill 
 
For more information go to our diocesan WYD website: www.parrawyd.org or contact James Camden – Director of 
Catholic Youth Parramatta: jcamden@parra.catholic.org.au 

 

Spend a day with the Notre Dame Folk Choir: 30 May 
Join inspirational musicians from The University of Notre Dame in the US for a day of live singing and workshops. On 
their first visit to Australia from the US, the Notre Dame Folk Choir’s 50 choristers and instrumentalists will come to St 
Patrick’s Cathedral and will demonstrate how good liturgical music can inspire and nurture faith through a day of 
workshops, prayer and a concert. From 11.30am-4.30pm. Cost: $5 per person (cash only, to be collected on the 
day) Register at:www.parra.catholic.org.au  

  

Vocation Discernment Afternoon: 31 May 
All young men who feel God might be calling them to the priesthood are invited to the Catholic Diocese of Parramatta’s 
Vocation Discernment Afternoon. The afternoon starts at 2pm and concludes with a shared meal at 6pm. The venue is 
Holy Spirit Seminary is at 31-33 Allen Street, Harris Park. To find out more about priesthood in the Diocese of Parramatta 
contact the Director of Priestly Vocations, Fr Warren Edwards, tel 0409 172 700 or send an email 
to:vocations@parra.catholic.org.au 
 
For further information visit: www.parra.catholic.org.au/vocations www.parra.catholic.org.au/holyspiritseminary  

ATHLETICS CARNIVAL 
 
As Wednesday 10th June dawns closer, Chisholm College readies for its 2015 Athletics Carnival. 
Participation is compulsory, and students are to arrive at the college at their normal time.  
 
Events for competitors and non-competitors are available, so there is no excuse for non-participation. 
House points are awarded for participation, dressing up in house colors, and for the best chant. 
 
As a college community, we encourage each and every student to dress up appropriately in house colors. Wearing house 
colors is a creative and fun way to foster house spirit, allowing students to come together as a team. 
 
We look forward to the Athletics Carnival with anticipation, as we prepare to paint Blacktown Olympic Park Red, Orange, 
Yellow, Purple, Green and Blue! 
 
Written by House Leaders 
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HSC MASTERCLASS  
 
On Tuesday 19th May, two of the Visual Arts staff, Mrs Karen King and Ms Felicity Wood were invited to be presenters 
as part of a HSC Masterclass professional learning day for over 120 Visual Arts teachers at Abbotsleigh school at 
Wahroonga. We were asked to talk about the ways that the Visual Arts staff at Caroline Chisholm College worked with 
students to develop their HSC Bodies of Work submissions. As well as providing ideas and approaches from their own 
approaches to Visual Arts curriculum, each presenter on the day focused on one media form that was considered to be an 
area of particular expertise. Mrs King and Ms Wood focused on the development of our ceramic works at Caroline 
Chisholm College in Year 8, Year 10 and then for the HSC as well as sharing some of our techniques and approaches.  
 
As part of this day, the Grace Cossington Smith Gallery, on the school site; exhibited outstanding HSC works from each 
school invited. There were works from Ravenswood College, Homebush Boys High School, Knox Grammar School, 
Masada College and Newington College. From Caroline Chisholm, four works were shown from the last 3 years – from 
2014, Sophie Stanojevic’s Ancient Cyborgs and Claudia Borg’s European Fragments, from 2013, Marisa Piccirilli, 
The Journey Home and from 2012, Heather Alexander’s work Turbine. 
 
Mrs Karen King - Leader of Learning Creative Arts 

Heather Alexander’s work Turbine Claudia Borg’s work European Fragments 

Marisa Piccirilli’s work The Journey Home 

Sophie Stanojevic’s work Ancient Cyborgs 
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“FLANNOFEST” @ THE Q THEATRE 
 
Our CCC Drama Company’s first project this year is a 
performance piece in the “Flannofest” devised performance 
showcase at the Joan Sutherland Centre, to be held 26th 
June.  
 
Our participants from Years 9, 10 and 11 have been busy 
devising and becoming familiar with the technical 
possibilities of live theatre over the past few weeks and have 
been working with a guest artist, ATYP Director Ms 
Danielle O’Keefe, to realise their vision on stage. This 
week the girls joined in a Stagecraft workshop with the 
Technical Manager at the Q Theatre, Mr Geoff Turner, 
inspiring them to think both practically and creatively when 
building their lighting and sound designs for their 
“Flannofest” piece.  
 
Throughout the project the Drama Company students have 
demonstrated an ongoing commitment to their work and a 
passion for performance. For people interested in coming to 
support the CCC Drama Company, ticket information will 
be released shortly. 
 
Mrs Sarah Fernando and Mr Nick Carozza 

MUSIC NEWS 
 
Captivate Choir 
Students from the school choir and vocal group will be participating in a series of combined choral rehearsals this term 
with other schools from the Parramatta Diocese in preparation for the Captivate Music Showcase.  Captivate is a showcase 
which includes combined schools’ choirs, concert bands, wind ensemble, chamber orchestra and string orchestra, vocal 
groups along with some individual HSC student performances.  For any family members or friends wishing to purchase 
tickets to the showcase, please go to the following link: http://captivate.parra.catholic.edu.au/event-details/captivate-music
-showcase. The Showcase takes place at Nagle College  from  Monday 15 June to Thursday 18 June (7-9 pm each night). 
 
Notre Dame Folk Choir Australian Tour 
Selected students from Years 9, 10 and 11 will be participating in the “A Day with the Notre Dame Folk Choir in 
Parramatta” Liturgy Workshop on Friday 29th May at St Patrick’s Cathedral, Parramatta. The Notre Dame Folk Choir is a 
world-renowned youth choir founded in 1980 by its director, Steven C Warner. The Folk Choir consists of sixty vocalists 
and instrumentalists with a wide repertoire of music from all over the world. We are fortunate that the Notre Dame Folk 
Choir has offered its talent to Catholic schools in Parramatta on their 2015 tour of Australia.  
 
This special event has been designed for music students who are involved in music and liturgical ministry at school. The 
focus of the student workshops will focus on singing. The day has been designed to inspire them, as they become the 
future leaders in liturgical ministry at school.  
 
Year 7 Music – Sydney Symphony Orchestra Excursion 
On Wednesday 3rd June, all Year 7 Creative Arts students will be attending an open rehearsal of the Sydney Symphony 
Orchestra in the Concert Hall of the Sydney Opera House. The orchestra will be rehearsing Smetana’s “Moldau”, a large 
orchestral work that is studied in Year 7 Music as a component of the Crazy Little Thing Called Sound unit. This is an 
exciting opportunity for our students to view a final rehearsal of a major musical work from a world-renowned symphony 
orchestra. 
 
Mrs Christine Lewis - Creative Arts Music 
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